June 13, 2016

Verlyn Miller, P.E.
Miller Engineering Consultants, Inc.
3500 Comanche NE, Bldg F
Albuquerque, NM 87107


Re:	Advanced Auto Parts- 10026 Central Ave SE
Erosion and Sediment Control Plan
Engineer’s Stamp Date 6-2-16 (L20E056A)


Dear Mr. Miller,

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 6-3-16 the above referenced plan is not approved to be included in the SWPPP or to apply for an ESC Permit until the following comments are addressed:

1.  There is a gap in the sediment BMP at the southwest corner where the sidewalk culvert is proposed.  If the gap was left for flood control purposes, perhaps a wattle/mulch sock would be preferable to silt fence in this location.

2.  Include a note “When doing work in the City ROW (e.g. sidewalk, drive pads, utilities, etc…) prevent dirt from getting into the street.  If dirt is present in the street, the street should be swept every few days or the same day if rain is imminent.

3.  Please remove the straw bales as shown in the details, since they tend to fall apart and become debris.

4. Numerous keyed notes (ED, IP, CP and SC) are listed but are not used.  This may cause confusion to the BMP installer, especially the note for the street cut in Miami Road.     

5.  Include a location map.

6.  Consider increasing the aggregate size on the Offsite Tracking Prevention detail.  A larger stone, 3” to 6” will create more “bounce” than the 1” to 3” stone currently shown in the detail.  

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3420.

				Sincerely,
							
				Curtis Cherne, P.E.
				Principal Engineer, Stormwater Quality 
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